Cathlamet Blanche Bradley Public Library

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
Cathlamet Public Library, 

Thursday, August 3, 2017 -12:45 pm 

Consent Agenda and Librarian Report:
     Jean Beerbower called the meeting to order at 12:49 pm. Present were Trustees Jean, Mary Bush and Rose Rendler, and Librarian Carol Blix. Stephanie Leitz and Diana Zimmerman were unable to attend.
     Rose made two motions that the July 6, 2017 meeting minutes and the July vouchers would be approved. Mary seconded the motions. Both were approved by unanimous vote.

     Carol Blix reported that circulation was down to 824 from 986 in June. The summer reading program final awards party will be next week, preschool story time has continued with variable attendance this summer, the Snap circuit STEM kits were a big hit with children. It has been sent off to the next library. After the summer reading program, Carol’s second priority has been looking into Koha hosting ideas. Volunteers are still working on re-cataloging items where the records need fixing, Furniture inventory is waiting for final details to complete. A tech inventory, and an upgraded volunteer handbook are still on her to-do list.

Old Business:

The remaining $2,000 left from county will be devoted to new Koha hosting move.
     Public Works still needs to clean and de-slip the front deck, and repair the loose handrail at the back of the library. The sticky front door improved when Carol placed Scotch tape on the door jamb.
     Carolyn Petersen from the state library has offered to meet with us for strategic planning to help draft a good survey on Thursday, August 24th at 12:45 pm. She’ll bring a colleague. Jean and Rose plan to come.
 Adoption of the Policy on Animals in the Library is on hold waiting for the town attorney’s response.
     The future of Koha Circulation System server hosting: More Power Tech requested a call back to answer some questions about Koha. Carol tried to return their call several times without success. Carol negotiated ByWater Solutions down to $1,800/year with no migration costs. Carol was advised to ask ByWater Solutions how long their price would hold without increases. Meanwhile Carolyn Petersen suggested trying to share hosting costs with Castle Rock and/or Kalama Public Libraries (both also on Koha), and/or Longview Public Library. A vendor from Auto-Graphics asked to meet with Carol about his similar circulation system Verso. He said Longview and perhaps Kalama are contemplating switching to Verso. He offered $1,700/year with no migrating costs, but with 3%/year increases. He will be giving Carol an online demonstration this afternoon from 3-4pm. Carol should look at other ILS platforms.
There was no other old business. 

New Business: 
The next meeting date is Thursday, September 7th at the library, 12:45pm.
The Meeting was adjourned at 1:06 pm.
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